
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Resident, 
 

The purpose of this letter is to inform you that following the statutory consultation that was carried out 
between the 29th February and 22nd March 2024, to introduce road humps along Robinson Rd to reduce 
speed of traffic, all the feedback received have been considered and a final decision has been made to 
proceed with the implementation of the proposed measures, as originally consulted.  
 
The report detailing the proposals with the outcome of the statutory consultation and the Cabinet Member 
for Transport’s decision, can be viewed at online at: https://www.merton.gov.uk/robinson-road  
 
We would like to thank all those who responded to the statutory consultation.  
 
The works will be carried out between 15th and 19th July 2024, weather permitting, and every effort  
will be made to minimise any inconvenience that may be caused.  
 
Information boards will be placed prior to the start of works, advising all road users of these specific dates. 
The construction work will generally be carried out between the hours of 8am and 5pm, Monday to Friday. 
FM Conway Ltd will carry out the works on behalf of the Council. 
 

Traffic Management and Access Arrangements 
 
To allow the works to be carried out as efficiently as possible, temporary road closures in parts of the 
road, with signed diversions and parking restrictions will be introduced where necessary.  
 
To facilitate implementation of the road humps “No Parking” cones and signs will be in place to indicate 
the areas where parking would temporarily be prohibited. Any offending vehicles run the risk of receiving 
a fine and possible removal. Notices and cones will be placed in your road 12 - 48 hours prior to work 
being undertaken.  
 
FM Conway Ltd will be able to update you on the progress as the works proceed, and please do not 
hesitate to ask the staff on site should you require any assistance.  
 
Merton Council and F M Conway Ltd apologise in advance for any inconvenience that may be caused 
during the construction. 
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Cllr Laxmi Attawar  laxmi.attawar@merton.gov.uk   
Cllr Caroline Cooper-Marbiah caroline.cooper-marbiah@merton.gov.uk  
Cllr Stuart Neaverson   stuart.neaverson@merton.gov.uk  
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